
Brook Lane Surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting 14th December 2022
Attended by 

Carolyn Hill 
(Practice Manager)
Jean Gange 

Paul Lardner

Eric Sargeant
Susan Waterman

Jill Sadler
Caroline New 

(PPG Lockswood)

          Apologies received from      

          Susan Barton - Chair

          Ray Deal
          Keith Holgate Stubbington PPG
          Janet Fry Practice Manager Stubbington
	Item
	Subject
	Action

	1

	Welcome and Apologies given.
Paul was acting as Chairperson in Susan’s absence.

The minutes of the last meeting were approved.

The revised Terms of Reference were also approved. 
	

	2
	Surgery Update.

A new Business Manager, Paula Pearce has been appointed.
The issue of detailed access to medical records was explained. Plans to implement this from 01/4/2022 and again from 01/11/2022 have been delayed; concerns have been expressed on numerous levels including safeguarding and coercive access. There is no agreed date as yet, the detailed medical notes patients might eventually get access to will not be retrospective.
The new telephone system has been delayed due to problems with BT Broadband, but it is hoped it will be in place in the New Year.

In response to a question we were informed the surgery has two defibrillators.

On Thursday 19/01/2023 there will be a Life Support training session for staff which members of the PPG can attend. There will be food from 18:30 and the training will commence at 19:00 for Basic Life Support and 20:00 for fire training.  Please let Carolyn know if you wish to attend.

The surgery, like many others, at the moment is under pressure from housing developments and the demand from new patients to join the practice. The surgery has been inundated with requests for appointments, there have been some crisis points when due to staff  illness they have not been able to cope with the demand.
There is a current problem accessing antibiotics particularly for children. We talked about the drug companies hyping prices up at the moment and possibly profiteering.
We were reminded by Carolyn that BLS is dementia and veteran friendly.

There was no Stubbington surgery update. 

Lockswood surgery update.

2 flu clinics have been held and 3 Covid booster clinics.

Doctor Sexton from BLS attended the surgery to provide Lockswood with an update on the PCN. The PPG has not met face to face since Covid. Attendance at the virtual meetings has declined and two members have left. New members need to be recruited. In future they hope to hold hybrid meetings.

	

	3
	Fareham Area update
These are zoom meetings and Paul represents us. The next one is on January 10th 2023. The idea of a new locality group covering Fareham, Gosport and the Southeast is not welcomed by this PPG, we could indeed boycott the meetings if they come to fruition as we cannot see any benefit to us. There is a feeling that we are being manipulated in some tick box exercise. We feel there needs to be a recognition that all PPG’s  do not work in the same way and too large a group would be unmanageable. We have previously registered our wish to maintain the status quo and not move to this new initiative.

	

	4
	Fareham Community Hospital update
Copies of the latest Newsletter were given out

The Renal unit, funded by the NHS, has been started, with the ground being cleared for the building work to start. More car parking space will be required.
The new transport system run by volunteers has started and the local surgeries have been made aware of this. At the moment it is only for patients in the Fareham Borough Council area and for appointments at FCH. New volunteer drivers are needed to keep the service available and possibly extend it.

The hospital is a dementia friendly location The weekly dementia groups continue to meet but at The British Legion in Park Gate. Numbers have declined since Covid and new members would be welcomed. There is a dementia advisor present who can signpost clients to other services.

The two courtyard gardens are now open. The friends of FCH would welcome new gardening volunteers to help them in their work.

The evening health talks are going to restart. The first one is in March 2023 and will be a talk by Mike Mills on the role of the Community Pharmacist.

	.  



	5
	Feedback from guests
Those from Lockswood have been included in the  minutes generally.

	

	6
	Items for the next meeting

	Please contact susanbartonbrooklane

@virginmedia.com or Carolyn 

	7
	Date of next meeting is Wednesday February 22nd 2023 at 5.30-6.30pm

Paul was thanked for chairing the group this evening and the wish was expressed for Susan to feel well again soon.
	Invites to be sent to visitors again from Subbington and Lockswood surgeries and also to Paula Pearce, the new PCN Manager.


	
	
	

	
	
	



